KURE BEACH COMMUNITY CENTER COMMITTEE MINUTES OF MEETING FEBRUARY 10, 2009

Members Present: Frances Regan, Jean Martin, Jeannie Gordon, Nancy Hughes, Jackie Phillips, Linda Newton, Lore Eccleston, Pam Bramhall, Irene Barber, and Jim Vatrt.

The meeting convened at 10:05 a.m. A prayer was said by Frances Regan.

The first item of business conducted was to approve the minutes of the January 6, 2009 meeting.

Financial Report was given by Jeanne Gordon. Jeanne suggested that Linda Newton check off the names of the people that have made reservations in the Reservation Book with the names on the Financial Report.

A copy of the Financial Report was distributed to all members.

JERRY SMITH DISCUSSIONS: There was much discussion on this subject. A suggestion was to have a plaque made and everyone agreed with this. Frances said we (the Community Center Committee) would pay for it personally. The manner of presentation of such a plaque will be decided at a later time. One suggestion was to present it to Pat Smith at the Awards Banquet. Another suggestion was that it could be displayed at Town Hail or in the Community Center Building perhaps in the Dance Room since Jerry loved to dance. This will be decided at a later time.

Jim Vatrt said that we have already set a precedent with a memorial for Betty Medlin. He also said it would probably be appropriate to run this by Michelle.

AWARDS DINNER DISCUSSIONS:

The Menu is in place.

Do we have any nominees? Frances will check at Town Hall. (NOTE: Frances checked at Town Hall after this meeting and reported that we <u>do have nominees</u>.)

The cut-off date for submitting Nominees is February 28, 2009.

Jeanne Gordon is working on the Program.

Each member was given four (4) tickets to sell, It was pointed out that each ticket was numbered so please try to keep good records i.e. keep a record of the the ticket number with the name of the person who bought the ticket

<u>Sheet Cake</u> - It was mentioned that Wal-Mart has sheet cakes for \$35.00 which can serve 95 people.

Someone mentioned that the icing was too foamy (Wal-mart) so we will ask if they could do a butter-cream frosting and everyone agreed with this. Frances suggested that we may want to order an additional small cake because the Wal-Mart serving size is a little smaller than what we would serve. We want to be sure we have enough.

DISCUSSIONS ON CLEAN~UP COMMITTEE DUTIES, SUPPLIES, SET~UP! ETC:

- We will need to check to see if we have enough "left-overs" in the closet.
- We will use the special tablecloths.
- Frances will arrange to have the tables set up, taken down, and put away.

it was agreed by the Committee to have flowers on each table similar to the ones we used last year like a plant in a pot on each table with colored paper wrapped around the bottom of the pot. Everyone agreed with this.

THERE WILL BE A SPECIAL MEETING AT 10:00A.M MARCH 3, 2009. TO SELECT AWARDEES. ALL MEMBERS ARE ASKED TO ATTEND.

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING WIII BE MARCH 10, 2009

Respectfully submitted by Jacqueline M. Phillips for Patricia Slachetka, (in her absence)